MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING

OF THE CITY COUNCIL

OF BROOKINGS, OREGON, HELD

July 9, 1957

Meeting called to order by Mayor Campbell.

Councilmen present: Messrs. Hein, Breuer and Hanks.

Others: Attorney Balderree, Bill Spencer, Chief Cross, Val Mendenhall, Jr., Chas. Echols. Harry Lockland, Mr. Parker, Osa Johnson, Mr. Trautman and others.

Minutes of June 11 and 25 were read and approved.

Mayor Campbell informed the council that Mr. Ayres from the State Highway Department would be in Brookings on July 16 to discuss the paving on city streets.

Letters from Senator Neuberger and Mr. C. O. Porter were read in regard to their support for the allocation of TV Channel 6 to Brookings.

A letter was read from Glenn Briedwell in regard to the amount owing them from Pelican Bay Construction Service. The City Recorder was instructed to write to Mr. Briedwell giving him the name of the surety company furnishing payment bond for the work performed by Pelican Bay and to advise him that the City had no authorization to withold any money belonging to Pelican Bay.

A letter was read from the Chetco Community Public Library in regard to appointing Mrs. Louise Freeman as Librarian. A motion was made by Councilman Hein and seconded by Councilman Breuer that Mfs. Freeman be appointed Librarian and that she be paid \$50.00 a month for her services. Motion carried. Also, a letter from the Library was read in regard to maintenance work around the library. The council agreed for prisoners to do the yardwork and the Library Board could make other repairs as allowed by the budget for the library.

A letter from Mrs. Paul Bodenhamer was read in regard to the Henry Stickels property on the old County Road being a fire and health hazard. The council instructed the City Recorder to write a letter to Mr. Stickels requesting him to take action in this matter, to eliminate these conditions.

A letter from Val Mendenhall, Jr. was read in regard to unsafe fireplaces built by Horton and Son. The City Attorney advised the city to direct letters to the property owners advising them of this condition and requesting that they make arrangements to fix these fireplaces.

The council and mayor discussed blacktopping the streets with a number of citizens present.

A letter from Mr. Harry Lockland was read which objected to connecting to the sewer at the present time. Mr. Parker, Mrs. Osa Johnson and Mr. Bollinger also presented their objections to connecting to the sewer. The council tabled the matter for further study.

Bids for a new police car from Dunning Motors, Buffington Motor Company, Menning Buick and Ed Dempsey were opened and read. A motion was made by Councilman Hein and seconded by Councilman Hanks that the bid from Dunning Motors in the amount of \$2,093.42 be accepted. Motion carried.

Minutes of July 9, 1957, cont'd.

Fire Chief Mendenhall requested the council's authorization to use the remainder of the Fire Hall. The Council was in agreement with Mr. Mendenhall's plans.

Chief Cross presented some markers for crosswalks. The council authorized him to order enough for two crosswalks.

The bills were presented. A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein that the bills be paid. Motion carried.

The condition of the General Fund was brought to the council's attention. A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein that the City Council enact a Resolution to borrow money from the bank to meet the current obligations not to exceed \$20,000.00. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Councilman Breuer and seconded by Councilman Hein to adjourn.

BERNICE M. HUDDLESTON

CITY RECORDER

C. F. CAMPBELL

MAYOR